
Grand Junction, Colorado 

 
September 21, 1981 
 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, convened 
in regular adjourned session the 21st day of September, 1981, at 
7:00 a.m. in the City Manager's office at City Hall. Those present 
were Council members Betsy Clark, Frank Dunn, Dale Hollingsworth, 
Robert Holmes, Karl Johnson, and President of the Council Louis 
Brach, a quorum. Councilman Gary Lucero was absent. Also present 
was City Attorney Gerald Ashby. 
 
The President called the meeting to order. 
 
SPECIAL EVENTS PERMIT GRANTED 

 
Councilwoman Clark moved and Councilman Frank Dunn seconded that a 
Special Events Permit be granted for a liquor license for Two 
Rivers Plaza for October 10, 1981. 
 
IMPROVEMENT DISTRICTS 
 
Discussion was had as to the method of making assessments against 
properties in improvement districts. The staff was instructed to 
come up with some figures for Council consideration as soon as was 
practicable. 
 
HORIZON DRIVE COMMITTEE 
 

The Council determined that the following persons would comprise 
the committee to advise the Council on the development and 
improvement of Horizon Drive: 
 
Beverly Dwire 
 
Tom Gatie 
 
Joe Prinster 
 
Virginia Sullivan 
 
Roger Foisy 
 

Mike Haldeman 
 
Jerry Fossenier 
 
Arvin Leany 
 
CODE OF ORDINANCES, CHAPTERS 22 AND 6 
 
After discussion, the Council determined that the proposed 
redrafting of Article I of Chapter 22 of the Code of Ordinances 
should be passed for publication at the meeting of October 7. Karl 



Johnson and staff were to work together on the proposed change in 

Chapter 6 of the Code to reconcile differences before it will come 
to the Council again for passage. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
 
The President adjourned the meeting. 
 
 
____________________ 
Gerald J. Ashby 
Acting City Clerk 


